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1. Documents adopted and distributed: 

The agenda of the meeting and the minutes of the 3rd STAC meeting were adopted. A 
document outlining the role of the Co-chair was adopted as well. 

 

The Berlaymont Paper, Issue 3, Oct. 2013: 'Science and Society – Time for a new deal' was 
distributed. It contains inter alia the first STAC Policy Paper, a response by DG RTD 
Director-General Robert-Jan Smits and an interview with Ortwin Renn. STAC members 
congratulated the CSA Team for the work and asked to receive additional copies. 

 

2. Taking stock of the first report  

The report has been sent to all Commission cabinets and services. With the exception of the 
'European Radar System' all recommendations have been addressed in one way or another. 
The article by Robert-Jan Smits in the Berlaymont Paper highlights this. The President 
expressed his gratitude to the STAC members in a meeting with Anne Glover and Didier 
Schmitt. Also Commissioner Barnier subscribed to the report in a letter to the President. In 
addition, many individual mails of support have been received. 

Action: Send copies of the Berlaymont paper to STAC members 

 

3. Objectives and structure of the next report (AG, VdL) 

Discussions with the Cabinet of Commissioner Geoghegan-Quinn and DGs RTD, CNECT 
and JRC, provided support for the proposed topic of 'unleashing innovation' and identified 
other activity in this area. Following a meeting with the President it was decided to 
concentrate the next activities of STAC on foresight, the reason being that Europe is often 
reactive but not enough proactive. This would make full use of the diverse expertise of STAC 
members. 

To start the discussion a video with the title 'Shift happens' was shown (see 
http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xfDObt30_Jw). For the next report it was proposed to also 
use different media, such as a video, to communicate the outcome of STAC deliberation to a 
larger public. 

 

4. Current foresight activities within the Commission and elsewhere 

The Chair presented the activities of the European Strategy and Policy Analysis System 
(ESPAS, see: http://europa.eu/espas/) and the Commission network of foresight experts. The 
three ESPAS study reports will be available shortly. 

As to the role of STAC, a discussion focused on the fact that prediction is arbitrary and one 
needs to identify trends that trigger change and disruptive discoveries and technologies. It's 
role was seen as providing new ideas and also analysing existing foresight studies to provide 
an overall vision.  

Actions:  

- Send ppt presentation on foresight activities in the European Commission to STAC members 

- Provide ESPAS Report to the members and information on the annual conference on 18-19 
February 2014 

http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=xfDObt30_Jw


- Provide a repository for the downloading of foresight-relevant documents 

 

5. Presentation of first findings of the 'High-level Group on Innovation Policy 
Management'; what role for foresight ? (external) (AG) 

Mr Stefan Schepers, Secretary of the European Council’s High-level Group on Innovation 
Policy Management, presented the activities of the group and a report commissioned by the 
European Council. The report recommended in particular the creation of a European 
“innovation ecosystem”. This system encompasses collaborative governance (EU, Member 
States and regions), academia and industry. The next step of this activity will look into 
foresight scenarios (ESPAS, OECD, World Bank) and prototype the innovation ecosystem 
with the aim to inform the next mandate of the European Institutions. 

Main conclusion of the discussion: innovation is different from deconstructing obstacles; it is 
also about managing complexity. 

Action: Send ppt presentation from the High-level Group to STAC members 

 

6. Key areas of interest for foresight in relation to innovation and competitiveness 

All members were asked to come up with a foresight view in their respective area.  

 

7. Lunch with the President, 13th floor, Salon 2 

The President expressed his views on the role for the STAC in the months to come. The next 
report must concentrate on foresight. The members should identify breakthrough areas in 
science, technology and innovation which provide opportunities for Europe to remain or 
become a global leader. The overall topic should therefore be "The science of tomorrow". 

The morning discussions were summarized by the Chair. The Co-chair animated a discussion 
by giving the floor to each member who gave their own views on future opportunities 
stemming from European science and technology. A lively discussion with the President 
followed and identified the following:  

The STAC should establish working relations with the European Group on Ethics, to address 
the societal aspects of new science. The Members of the Council are also invited to contribute 
to the work of ESPAS and to take note of its recent reports.  As science is a fundamental part 
of European culture, the STAC should examine interaction with other forms of culture such as 
the visual arts, to identify synergies. The President suggested appointing an additional STAC 
member to cover expertise in the area of ICT research. 

The outcome of this work should be a high-level report and an outreach product such as a 
video clip targeted at politicians and citizens.  

A public outreach conference could be organised on the theme "The Future of Europe is 
Science" involving Heads of State and possibly with the participation of the three Presidents 
of the EU Institutions. The time frame would be September/October 2014 at the latest. The 
STAC should actively contribute to this event. The President suggested using the input from 
the STAC report and the conference for informing the European Council when discussing the 
future of Europe in autumn 2014. 

 

 



 

8. Reflecting on the discussion with the President 

In the afternoon STAC reflected about the discussion they had with the President. Statements 
made include: 

• The European identity and diversity should be emphasised.  

• There is a need to identify what Europe is good at and what should be done to 
improve.  

• Success stories and missed opportunities need to be added. 

Action: All members to provide a ½ page of their thoughts by Monday 11 November. 

 

9. Presentation of Member's activities 

Ada Yonath presented the work related to her Nobel Prize in 2009 on the structure of the 
ribosome and the mechanisms of action of antibiotics. 

 

10. Working groups organisation - assignment of rapporteurs and deadlines 

This point will be addressed in the coming weeks by e-mail exchange. 

 

11. Adoption of the draft work plan and possible next meeting dates 

The next meeting dates will be agreed upon by e-mail, depending on the President’s agenda. 
One possibility is around 20 February, in connection with the ESPAS annual conference in 
Brussels. 

 


